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Betty Seward Hulburd 
Letter Home 

(1935?) 
 
Forward by Ted Hine – January 9, 2003 
 
The following 8 page handwritten letter by Betty Hulburd was written at Finch College in New 
York City and sent to her family in St. Louis, MO. 
 
About the Date…… 
 
The letter itself is unfortunately not dated.  The envelope (included here after the letter) provides 
some clues as to the date but not definitively.  The post office cancellation stamp clearly shows 
that it was mailed from “New York” on “Nov. 27” but the year is not readable.  Handwritten on 
the envelope in pencil and in Betty’s handwriting is “1936 Finch”.  This notation was likely 
added to the envelope by her years after the letter was written and delivered. 
 
At first I took the year she had inscribed on the envelope at face value.  Then I discovered clear 
evidence that she most likely could not have been in New York City in the fall of 1936.  Her 
large detailed scrapbook covering her Maid Of Honor responsibilities in the lengthy St. Louis 
Veiled Profit Ball proceedings show conclusively that she was in St. Louis on multiple dates 
during the fall of 1936.  Since it is unlikely that she would have been traveling regularly between 
college in New York and her significant social duties in St. Louis (travel was slow and expensive 
in those days), I suspect that she accidentally wrote the wrong year on the envelope when she 
recovered and saved it.  
 
The letter was found among Betty’s important papers after her death suggesting that it was 
special enough to her to retrieve at some point from her parents, date the envelope, and save.  I 
therefore suspect that the letter was actually written and sent in November of 1935 which would 
have been the first semester of her freshman year at Finch.  If it was not 1935 the next best guess 
would be 1937 but by then letters home would have become routine and thus not as valuable. 
 
About the Letter……. 
 
There is nothing particularly noteworthy in the text of the letter.  It is interesting primarily 
because it is a letter home from Betty to her family from far away when she was young.  It is also 
apparently her earliest significant written communication to have survived.  If in fact the letter 
was written in 1935 Betty would have been 18 years old and seriously away from home and on 
her own for the first time that fall.  She talks about everything from friends, to the weather, to 
school, to travel plans home.  I note that on page 4 she mentions Jane Rich, a college mate (and 
daughter of famous silent film actress Irene Rich).  Jane would marry Bill Mueller and they 
would live as neighbors of the Hine family in North Caldwell, NJ during the 1950’s and early 
1960’s.  Betty and Jane Mueller stayed close friends their entire lives phoning, writing, and 
visiting each other regularly long after each moved to different parts of the country. 
 
 



 

 



 3 

 



 4 

 



 5 

 



 6 

 



 7 

 



 8 

 



 9 

 



 10 

 


